





Sommers Alumni Association, Inc.
P.O. Box 428 Ely, MN 55731

SPECIAL ALERT - IMMEDIATE ACTION REQUESTED!

Dear Fellow Scouts, Scouters and Friends of Scouting:

This letter accompanies a Special Edition of Reflections—the newsletter of the Charles
L. Sommers Alumni Association—which details an impending problem for the Charles
L. Sommers National High Adventure Base—and potentially, for Scouting’s Outdoor
Programs in general. While the immediate impact concerns Scout groups using the
Boundary Waters Canoe Area Wilderness (BWCAW), such actions have set precedence
for management of other federal lands. At least 50 local Councils throughout the coun-
try, as well as Philmont, use public land directly in delivering their outdoor programs

to Scouts. Countless other individual Troops, Posts and Venture Crews, conduct outings
in our National Parks and Forests.

Although the original intent of the Special Edition was to communicate with members
of the SAA, the potential impacts of these changes (and the apparent motivation
behind them) on Scouting’s Outdoor and High Adventure Programs nationally, has
prompted several requests that we extend circulation of this material to the Philmont
Staff Association, as well as to every crew that experienced the BWCAW and Quetico
through Sommers Canoe Base in recent years.

It is our hope that each and every one of you will ‘‘heed the call’’ and write a letter
expressing your opinion. Please feel free to reproduce and distribute any of the material
— including the editorial by Bob Cary entitled ‘‘Sorry, Kids.”> Additional copies may
also be obtained by writing the SAA. Former Sommers Advisors, in addition to
yourselves, why not present the opportunity for your Scouts to exercise their rights as a
citizen?

Please take a few minutes to study the Reflections Special Issue. Think about how the
intended actions might affect your Troop, Crew, Post or family. Then take some action,
by expressing your thoughts to the Supervisor of the Superior National Forest. Current
and future generations of Scouts will benefit from your efforts. For them, I thank you
for taking the time to study the issue and becoming involved.

Yours in Scouting,
David M. Hyink

President

P.S. The original Reflections story by Bob Cary, and his Ely Echo editorial, are
reproduced on the back of this letter.
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Sorry, kids

We know, kids, there’s a lot of concern
among your parents, the schools, the federal
govemment, and society in general over
inner city gangs, delinquency, drugs, school
dropouts, and lack of family values. And
there are a lot of people working on this. The
Girl Scouts, Boy Scouts, YMCA, YWCA,
church organizations, Outward Bound, and
others have tried to channel some of your
interests into the outdoors, not only to open
up new visions to you kids, but also to
develop environmental awareness and a
respect for our natural resources.

As you are aware, kids, for more than a
half century, many of these organizations
have been taking youth groups into the
Boundary Waters Canoe Area, developing
comradeship, citizenship, and outdoor
appreciation along with camping and canoe-
ing skills. Can't do that any more, kids. At
the request of the Sierra Club, izaak Walton
League, Audubon Society, the Wilderness
Soclety, Wilderness Watch, Nature Conser-
vancy and Wilderness Inquiry, kids’ groups
are now to be outlawed from the Boundary
Waters by the Forest Supervisor.

Seems as though there are people in
these organizations who can'’t stand the
sound of your voices on the water, your
singing around the campfires at night, and
they don't even like to see your fictillas of
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four or so canoes in a group on the lakes or
portages. “Visual pollution” they call it. That's
what you are kids- visual poliution.

They also claim that eight of you kids with
two adult leaders create too much impact on
the campsites. Six adults are O.K., but eight
kids and two leaders is strictly a no-no. The
leaders of your youth groups testified again
and again that kids’ groups require two
adults. With the costs spread over eight kids
it is economically possible to include a lot of
you from poor families who could go no
other way. That's out.

Only four kids will be allowed with two
adult leaders and so you poor kids get
dumped. Sorry about that, but you should
learn early in life that there are a lot of things
in our society that poor kids simply can't
have, anyway. The federal government has
now declared that wilderness canoe trips are
now to be one more.

Of course, there are no studies that show
eight kids and their leaders have any more
of an impact than six adults. No data. itis
just an assumption and the people who don't
like kids in the Boundary Waters have the
clout to get their way. Indeed, there is ample
evidence that the programs developed by
the Girl Scouts, Boy Scouts, YMCA, YWCA,
churches, and Outward Bound have been
beneficial.

You have a fine record of picking up other
people’s litter and bringing it out, of helping
injured or lost canoeists, of keeping camp-
sites and trails cleared of blowdowns. Some
of your groups, like the Boy Scouts, even
have a policy of using little gas stoves
instead of building wood fires. And, of
course, you don't haul kegs of beer and
boom boxes into the woods like some of the
adults do; but the real wilderness advocates
don't care about that. They want you out,

All we can say is “sorry, kids.” Yes, we
know a large proportion of today’s aduit
canoe campers first went into the Boundary
Waters as members in kid’s groups. But
times change. Surely you can find other
pursuits like Nintendo or maybe pick up
Terminator 11l or IV to play on the VCR. You
really don’t have to go on canoe trips and
camp out, now do you?

Look at it this way: the wilderness organi-
zations are happy. After all, it isn’t every day
that the Sierra Ciub, the 1zaak Walton
League, the Audubon Society, Nature
Conservancy, Wilderness Society, Wilder-
ness Watch, and Wildemess Inquiry can
save a wilderness area from Girl Scout
groups. And Boy Scout, YMCA, YWCA,
church and Outward Bound groups, too.

By staying home, you will certainly make
their day.

BWCA

““Group Size Issue’”’ Discussed

By Bob Cary

Pressure is on the U.S. Forest
Service to reduce the group size
to six. There were a number of
very vocal people at the hear-
ings in Duluth who oppose the
10-person youth group size and
who oppose yotith groups in
the BWCA per se. The argu-
ment is that groups of 10 create
to much visual impact such as
aluminum canoes on the water,

on the portages, etc. Also, they
say youth groups sometimes
sing around the campfire at
night.which ‘‘takes away from
the wilderness experience.”’
Sandy, Al Batterman, Ely
Outfitters, Gunflint Outfitters
and others, including myself,
have taken the position that it
is important for the future of
the wilderness and for the con-
servation movement in
America to have the kids
experience BWCA canoe trips
... and it was my premise that
if anyone stays home it should
be we older people who have

had wilderness trips all these
years.

Opponents of youth groups
say they are interested only in
‘“‘protecting the resource’”” but
their comments at the USFS
meeting were definitely anti-
youth groups. Mainly this is the
Friends of the Boundary
Waters Wilderness and the
Izaak Walton League, but I do
not believe the membership of
the Izaak Walton League has
any idea what its spokesmen
are saying at the hearings.

So far, the USFS has issued
no ruling on group size. It was
supposed to have been out last
summer so the outfitters and
youth camps could make
plans. . .but no word as of now.










